Tahoe City Public Utility District
Policy

PoLICY STATEMENT REGARDING TRANSFER OF
TAHOE CITY GOLF COURSE ASSETS

PoOLICY OF THE BOARD

TCPUD is willing to negotiate use or transfer of Tahoe City Golf Course assets and consider
entering into public-private partnerships to facilitate redevelopment of the Tahoe City
commercial core under the following guidelines and understandings:

®)

TCPUD holds title to the Tahoe City Golf Course pursuant to the terms of a
Memorandum of Understanding with Placer County, North Lake Tahoe Resort
Association and the Truckee Tahoe Airport District (Partners). Any
negotiation for use or transfer of assets must address the individual Partners’
purposes for their financial contribution to the acquisition.

Any proposal to transfer assets must also preserve a viable golf course and
winter sports park, allow for additional public recreation, preserve water rights
and not preclude the ability to construct a water treatment plant in the future.
TCPUD will rely upon the Partners’ recommendations for transfer of those
assets that are unrelated to TCPUD’s purposes.

The public must benefit from the value of any assets used or transferred.

Once the Partners’ recommendations and goals are met, the buyout provisions
in the MOU will be revised or eliminated to reflect the commensurate change
in values.

Any future agreements will be subject to public review and disclosure
consistent with the Brown Act.
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